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Police representation to the application for a new Premises Licence ‘Black 
Sheep Coffee, 2 Olympic Way, Wembley Way, HA9 0GU’. 
 
 
 
I certify that I have considered the application shown above and I wish to make 
representations that the likely effect of the grant of the application is 
detrimental to the licensing objectives for the reasons indicated below. 
 
 
 
 
Officer: Michael Sullivan 368QK  
Brent Borough Police Licensing Constable  
 
An officer of the Metropolitan Police, in whose area the premises are situated, who is 
authorised for the purposes of exercising its statutory function as a ‘Responsible 
Authority’ under the Licensing Act 2003. 
 
The application has been made for a new premises licence under section 17 of the 
act. The Police representations are primarily concerned with the Protection of 
Children from Harm, Prevention of Crime and Disorder, The Prevention of Public 
Nuisance, and Public Safety. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://mpsweb.intranet.mps/


  

 
 
This is an application for a new premises licence, the consultation date is nearing an 
end, however due to other work commitments, and the applicant not being available 
on certain dates, it has so far not been possible to arrange a site visit and meeting 
with the applicant and DPS, police are formally making representations at this stage 
for the licence not to be granted due to having insufficient information at this point to 
make a decision as to whether conditions need to be added to the licence for the 
business to uphold the licensing objectives, a meeting has been arranged for the 
beginning of September which is just after the consultation period ends, and 
hopefully progress can be made on that date.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Sullivan 368QK 
Licensing Constable for 
Brent Borough Police 


